
TILBROOK PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES of the meeting of the Parish Council held at the Village Hall, Church Lane, Tilbrook on Wednesday 23 March 2016, commencing at 2000 hours.

PRESENT:
Councillors C Paull (in the Chair); Mrs C Rowland;  C Haynes and Mrs J Pilcher.
IN ATTENDANCE C L Thatcher, Clerk to the Council.

15/16  APOLOGIES were received from Councillor K Gutteridge; District Councillor J Gray & County Councillor P Downes.
16/16  HUNTINGDONSHIRE ASSOCIATION FOR COMMUNITY 

              TRANSPORT

The Chairman welcomed Jo Philpott, who gave a presentation on the varied and most useful work of HACT.   The services they provide are of considerable benefit to residents of this village.      Ms Philpott explained how the Association is entirely reliant upon grant funding.

Councillor Mrs Pilcher joined the meeting.

It was proposed by Councillor Mrs Rowland, seconded by Councillor Haynes and agreed to provide a donation to HACT of £150, this being the same as last year.
17/16  PUBLIC FORUM was not used.

18/16  DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST.  None were made.

19/16 MINUTES of the Council meeting of 20 January 2016 were read, approved and signed as a true record of that meeting.
20/16  MATTERS ARISING

a) Councillor Mrs Rowland asked whether the decision to advertise the availability of grant aid from this Council in the parish website had been done.  The Chairman said that he would arrange it and Councillor Mrs Rowland  asked that it be made clear that grants can also be made to individuals as well as parish organisations.    The Clerk urged caution on this, as normally grants to individuals would not be acceptable.

b) It was noted that the application for funding of a reactive speed sign under the Local Highways Initiative had not been successful.

c) Transparency Fund.  The Clerk reported having made an application to CAPALC in January but he had this week been told that his application had been received too late at NALC for consideration in the February round of grants.   He will re-apply in April once the next round is announced.

21/16  COUNTY COUNCILLOR was not present.

22/16  PLANNING MATTERS

i) Applications – none

ii) Town/Parish Planning Forum

Councillor Haynes said that he thought the Forum was very poor. No real handouts were provided and he thought we should ask for a copy of the presentation.  Should that not be available then a summary of permitted development rights would be useful.
23/16  ACCOUNTS

The following were approved for payment –

E-ON – February & March energy                                                              £78.65 inc VAT

K & M Lighting – streetlight maintenance Feb & Mar                            £45.56  “      “

C L Thatcher  - pay Jan, Feb and March                                                  £144.67 no     “

HMRC -       PAYE                                                                                            £36.20 “       “

HACT – donation                                                                                          £150.00 “       “

24/16 STREETLIGHT AT CHURCH LANE/HIGH ST JUNCTION

The Clerk reported having written to UK Power asking them to replace the lamp which, reportedly, they had removed.   Unfortunately we have no confirmation that they were involved and in the absence of being able to provide a job number for the works some 4 years ago, they have been unable to trace it.

It looks, therefore, as though if it is desired to replace the lamp then the cost would be £486.90 plus VAT, as quoted by K & M Lighting.

Members were concerned that if this power supply were used for a streetlight, then it might not be available for a replacement reactive sign and asked the Clerk to enquire whether a junction box could be provided which would permit two power take-offs.

This item will be deferred to the May meeting by which a reply should be to hand.

25/16  CORRESPONDENCE

a) Circular re ‘Clean for the Queen’ campaign was noted.

b) Electoral Review of Huntingdonshire and Cambridgeshire has been circulated.

c) HDC notification of intention to charge for emptying litter bins.

Where there are litter bins owned by the Parish rather than HDC, as is the case with the one at the end of Church Lane, HDC have decided to start charging for the emptying of those bins.  The annual charge will be £252.64 per bin.

It was agreed that the bin should be retained and the Chairman offered to periodically empty the bin using one of the bin bags purchased by the Amenities Committee on the understanding that the Parish Council would occasionally buy replacements.

d) Request for a donation by MAGPAS was noted.

e) Request for a donation by EACH was noted.

26/16  DISTRICT COUNCILLOR was unable to be present.

27/16  MEMBERS’ POINTS OF INFORMATION

Councillor Mrs Rowland said that there is a large pothole in the B645 road in the area of the rumble strips at the Kimbolton end of the village.

Councillor Mrs Pilcher thought that the grass verges look a mess and wondered when they were to be cut.

28/16  NEXT MEETING

The next meeting of the Council will be the Annual meeting and this will take place on Wednesday 11 May 2016, immediately following the Annual Parish Meeting, in the Village Hall.

As a consequence the Annual Parish Meeting will start at 7.30pm.  

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 2055 hours.

